National Coalition on E rgonomics

FAX COVER

(Names have been removed in order to protect the privacy of the individuals submitting the complaint.)

TO: Director Goddard
Directorate of Evaluation and Analysis
Occupational Safety and Health Administration

FAX: (202) 693-1641

DATE: 9/2/05
PAGE(S) (incl. cover): 2
MESSAGE:

Following, please find the National Coalition on Ergonomics letter requesting
a 45-day extension to the deadline for filing an appeal under the IQA. This
request follows OSHA s July 29" Jetter responding to our original
information quality correction request with regard to the poultry pocessing,
retail grocery, and nursing home ergonomics guidelines.

Please feel free to call us with any questions, and thank you for your
consideration of this matter.

(Name removed)

1618 H Street, N.W.
Washington D.C. 20062-2000
www.neergo.org
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National Coalition on Ergonomics

Sentember 1. 2008
(Names have been removed in order to protect the privacy of the individuals submitting the complaint.)

Mr. Keith Goddard, Director

Directorate of Evaluation and Analysis
Occupational Safety and Health Administration
United States Department of Labor

200 Constitution Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20310

Re:  Appeal uf OSHA'’s Response to NCE’s {nformarion Quality Correction
Request of OSHA Ergonomics Guidelines far Pouliry Processing, Retail
Grocery Stares, and Nursing Homes

Dear Director Goddard:

On July 29, 2005, we received OSHA’s response to our request under the
Information Quality Act (Pub. L, No. 106-554, § 515) for OSHA to withdraw the
ergonomics guidelines issued for the poultry processing, retail grocery, and nursing home
industries. The law specifies that an appeal must be filed within 45 days of receipt to be
timely. This would make September 12 the deadline for submitting an appeal.

The Natlonal Coalition on Ergonomics is currently developing its arguments for
appeal, and requests an extension of 43 days to complete this process. This would make
the new deadline October 27, 2005.

When OSHA was developing its response to our pétition, the agency granted itself
a similar 45-day extension. We believe a similar extension 1s warranted for us to develop a

thorough and comprehensive appeal. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

(Name removed) Sineerely,  (Name removed)

Co-Chair Co-Chair
National Coalition on Ergonomics National Coalition on Ergonomics

1615 H Streer, N.W.
Washington D.C. 20062-2000
wWwWwW.NCergo.org
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